
 

 
 
 

Statement by Richard Miron, Spokesman for Robert Serry, the United Nations 
Special Coordinator for the Middle East Peace Process  

 
"Today's decision by Israeli authorities to advance planning for a large number of new 
settlement units in East Jerusalem is very concerning, and ignores the Quartet’s appeal of 
last Friday to the parties to refrain from provocative actions. This sends the wrong signal 
at this sensitive time. Settlement activity is contrary to the Roadmap and to international 
law, and undermines the prospect of resuming negotiations and reaching a two state 
solution to the conflict."  
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